Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]


Meeting held at the Cave House located in Howes Cave, sponsored by SUNY Cobleskill Students, on Thursday August 23rd at 7:00 PM.
Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen
*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 7:15.   There were 27 in attendance.  Bob Britton made a motion and second by Dave Wood to accept the minutes. Duke Mann made a motion and second by Dewey Irving to approve the Treasurer’s report and pay bills.  We still have the SCCA hatpin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club.

Still holding off on the computer for the SCCA Secretary.  Hopefully we can purchase this by the October meeting.  The new fair booth is paid for but we still need the donations to help pay for the two scholarship applications we received during the month of August.

The SCCA is going to raffle off the canoe again because the winner of the fair raffle chose the $500.  The tickets will be sold for $1 each or 6 for $5.  Only SCCA associate members & dues paying club members can purchase tickets. The drawing will be held after $500 worth of tickets is sold.  For tickets contact Mike Zeh, 266-5330 or Gordon Emerson 231-1847.

Reviewed the SCCA by-laws.  Need to update by-laws.  The last time they were updated was in February of 1983 signed by Thomas G. Fisher who was the SCCA Secretary-Treasurer at that time.  Bob Britton volunteered to help out with this task.  A copy of the existing by-laws will be posted on the SCCA website.  Any changes must be made available to all members, 30 days prior so they can be voted on at the next monthly meeting.   

Reviewed the fair raffle receipts and approved final payment on fair booth materials.  Total cost was $6187.00 

Approved a $500 donation to SUNY Cobleskill Wildlife Students for trip to Arizona.  Motion made by Mike Zeh, second by Duke Mann. Voted on and passed.

Kevin Berner welcomes us to the Cave House with a small tour to the entrance to the cave.  The Cave House is a museum of Mining & Geology.  Lester Howe discovered the cave in the mid 1800s and built the Cave House along with the Pavilion Hotel, 1865 to 1872.  The hotel burned down in 1909.  Since 2002 a rebuild of the Cave House have been underway replacing windows, walls and roof.  Many donations have helped with the cost of the rebuild. The Cave House Museum of Mining and Geology has accumulated an extensive collection of rare photographs, documents, and other artifacts related to the historical cave, the cement works, and surrounding community. This property is 350 acres with 11 acres of cement natural underground mine.  It has been a lab site for SUNY Cobleskill students for the last 5 years.  It is now open to the public with unmarked trails.  It is the home to 5 of the 6 known bat species with numbers ranging from 200 to 400 annually.   Developers estimate Cobleskill Stone Products will begin operation of the mine in the summer of 2006.  Renovations to the Cave House are expected to be completed by 2009, and the entire scope of the Howes Cave Quarry Project will cost an estimated $8 million. For more information see website address.  http://www.cavehousemuseum.org/
SCCA Association Dues:  $30 Dues for associations & $10 for individual memberships.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035. Some Clubs & many members are in the arrears!!!  

Hunter Safety Courses: Held at Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club

Gun Course Scheduled For: Pre-registration:  Sept. 17 from 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm
Course Date:  Sept. 21 from 6:00 pm to 9:30 pm & Sept. 22 from 8:00 am to 3:00 pm

Trapper course Will be held at Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club – Registration date is on Sept. 27, 7-9 PM. Course training will be on Oct.5 (6-9 PM) & Oct.6 (9-3:30 PM)

Youth Pheasant Hunt    Sponsored by  Conservation Alliance of New York &  Lewis County Association of Sportsmen Clubs   October 6 & 7, 2007 At the Allan Brown Farm 6490 E. Martinsburg Road Lowville, New York  8 AM & 12 noon shoots 

Must be 12 – 15 years old and have license,

12-13 year olds must bring a parent,

14-15 year olds must bring a responsible adult at least 21 years old,

POC is Pat Arnold to pre-register for 8am or 12 noon shoot at

(315) 644-4643 or email Patrn@usadatanet.net  

Free lunch for pre-registered youth hunters

Guest speaker Jeff Peil: NYS DEC Wildlife Biologist

Region 4 Fetus Study Area – Information provided by Sclinda Schlierman, DEC Wildlife Aide

Fawns
                           70


Yearlings                              39


Adults (2 1/2 and older)     108


Total number of samples    217


Count by County:  Albany  28;  Schenectady  14;  Schoharie   44;  Delaware  46;  Greene   21;


Montgomery
5;  Otsego  56;  Rensellear  2;  Columbia  1   (equals a total of 217 for Region 4). 

Western Study Area (Region 8 & Region 9)

Fawns
                           52


Yearlings                              36


Adults (2 1/2 and older)       97


Total number of samples   185

Guest Speaker Michael Brandow: Schoharie County Bd. Of Supervisors

Mike reviewed the $6000 request to the County for the hard release pheasant program.  This funding will be used to purchase pheasants @ $8.30 to be released at various sites throughout Schoharie County.  11 different drop sites have been approved by NYS DEC.  Birds can also be used for youth hunts. This program would generate revenue for local businesses & good for economical benefits.  This program is done in many counties throughout the state. Marie Campbell, the chairperson for the Schoharie County Environmental committee, stated that this funding could come from matched funding or from a grant the state has approved to help promote local tourism.    

NWTF Continues NASP Support

Since its inception in 2002, the National Archery in Schools Program has expanded into 42 states and three foreign countries with the National Wild Turkey Federation supporting it the entire way. 
            The NWTF recently donated $50,000 to NASP during its national archery tournament in Louisville, Ky. The donation raised the NWTF and its state and local chapters' contributions to NASP to more than $466,000. 
            "Early on, the NWTF recognized NASP as a great way to involve school children in archery and the shooting sports," said Christine Rolka, NWTF education coordinator. "The program teaches youth discipline, hand-eye coordination and confidence." 
             NASP promotes student education and participation in the shooting sports by providing international-style target archery training in K-12 physical education classes. The course covers archery history, safety, technique, equipment, mental concentration and self-improvement. 
             "The National Wild Turkey Federation has been the most generous and supportive of the non-governmental conservation organizations," said Roy Grimes, former deputy commissioner of the Kentucky Department of Fish and Wildlife Resources and executive director of NASP. "The NWTF and its chapters have been supportive of NASP with funding and volunteer labor since the pilot program began in 2002, and continues to have very active members in most states. In some states, such as Oregon and Missouri, the NWTF was instrumental in helping start NASP. The NWTF helps NASP in a variety of ways including providing national funding support, local support for school equipment, volunteers has become "teacher trainers", and they help with after-school NASP archery clubs." 
              NASP got its start in Kentucky through a partnership between the Department of Education and the Department of Fish and Wildlife Resources. It quickly spread to other states through the support of state wildlife agencies, state education departments, the NWTF, Mathews Archery, the Archery Trade Association and other archery and outdoor groups. For more information about the NWTF or its contributions to NASP, call (800) THE-NWTF, or go online at www.nwtf.org>www.nwtf.org.        

About the NWTF: In 1973, when the National Wild Turkey Federation was founded, there were an estimated 1.3 million wild turkeys and 1.5 million turkey hunters. Thanks to the work of wildlife agencies and the NWTF's many volunteers and partners, today there are more than 7 million wild turkeys and nearly 3 million turkey hunters. Since 1985, the NWTF and its cooperators have spent more than $230 million upholding hunting traditions and conserving more than 11.3 million acres of wildlife habitat. 
              The NWTF is a nonprofit organization with 584,000 members in 50 states, Canada, Mexico and 14 other foreign countries. It supports scientific wildlife management on public, private and corporate lands as well as wild turkey hunting as a traditional North American sport. 
            For more information about the National Wild Turkey Federation, call (803) 637-3106 or check out our Web site at www.nwtf.org>www.nwtf.org.

 Media Contact: Paul Rackley or Jonathan Harling (803) 637-3106

  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1DEC ANNOUNCES 2007-2008 WATERFOWL SEASON SELECTIONS

September Goose and Other Waterfowl Hunting Seasons Provide Diverse Hunting Opportunities across the State.  New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Pete Grannis today announced the Department’s season selections and other regulations for waterfowl hunting this fall.  These season selections will become official as soon as federal and state rule-making procedures are finalized in the next several weeks.  Commissioner Grannis urged experienced as well as novice hunters to make plans now to spend more time outdoors this fall and take advantage of the diverse waterfowl hunting opportunities available across the state.

“Most waterfowl populations that hunters encounter in New York are in excellent shape this year, due to favorable breeding habitat conditions across North America.  This should mean plenty of opportunity if weather conditions are favorable for hunting this fall and winter,” Commissioner Grannis said.  From September goose hunting across the state to late January duck and goose seasons on Long Island, New York hunters have nearly 5 months of opportunity if they are willing and able to travel and seek out potential hunting areas.

Commissioner Grannis also urged hunters to follow simple safety guidelines, and use good judgement when choosing a time and place to hunt.  Being considerate of other people enjoying the outdoors or who live nearby can help avoid potential conflicts and ensure a safe and enjoyable season.  As coastal areas become more populated, new landowners unfamiliar with the safety, ethics and traditions of waterfowl hunting often respond by seeking to limit hunter access to important waterfowl hunting areas.  Hunters should consider voluntary measures to minimize disturbance of local residents whenever possible.

This year’s season selections, summarized in the table below, were developed by a team of DEC biologists from around the State, with much input from waterfowl hunting enthusiasts.  New York's waterfowl seasons are based on federal regulatory requirements and input received from hunters.  




The season selections for 2007-2008 are as follows:

	 2007-2008 WATERFOWL HUNTING SEASONS

	Species
	Western

Zone
	Northeastern

Zone
	Lake Champlain Zone
	Southeastern

Zone
	Long Island

Zone

	 Ducks, Coot and

 Mergansers
	Oct 23 - Dec 6

Dec 29 - Jan 12
	Oct 6 - Oct 14

Oct 24 - Dec 13
	Oct 10 - Oct 14

Oct 27 - Dec 20
	Oct 13 - Oct 21

Nov 10 - Dec 30
	Nov 29 - Jan 27

	Sea Ducks*
	same as above
	same as above
	same as above
	same as above
	Oct 13 - Jan 27*

	 Youth Days
	Oct 13 & Oct 14
	Sept 22 & Sept 23
	Sept 29 & Sept 30
	Sept 22 & Sept 23
	Nov 10 & Nov 11

	Canada Geese
	Sept 1 - Sept 25

see map below
	Sept 1 - Sept 25

see map below
	Sept 4 - Sept 25

see map below
	Sept 1 - Sept 25

see map below
	Sept 4 - Sept 30

see map below

	 Snow Geese
	Nov 3 - Dec 6

Dec 29 - Mar 10
	Oct 6 - Dec 10

Jan 30 - Mar 10
	Oct 10 - Dec 29
	Oct 27 - Jan 19

Feb 18 - Mar 10
	Nov 1 - Feb 15

	 Brant
	Oct 1 - Nov 19
	Oct 6 - Nov 24
	Oct 10 - Nov 28
	Oct 13 - Oct 21

Nov 10 - Dec 20
	Dec 9 - Jan 27


For more information contact: Lori O’Connell: (518) 402-8000

Illinois Liberalizes Crossbow Regulations

On August 21, Illinois Governor, Rod R. Blagojevich approved legislation amending the Illinois Wildlife Code to permit the use of a crossbows by hunters age 62 and over during the state's open firearms, bow, and muzzleloader seasons. Prior to this amendment, only hunters who qualified for a handicap permit could hunt with a crossbow. 
       Rick Bednar, CEO of Ten Point Crossbow Technologies, was pleased with the news. "We have been waiting for nearly two months for the governor to approve this legislation. We were pretty confident of the outcome, but there is no doubt the wait added some suspense." Bednar said. . 
       At this point, it is unclear how well-publicized the new regulations will be for the 2007/2008 hunting seasons because the hunting regulations went to print before the governor approved the change. "We will do our best to help get the word out," Bednar added. 
        "Illinois is a great bow hunting state with a long bow season running from September 1 through January 31," Bednar said. "Archery Business Magazine recently reported that bow hunting license sales in Illinois grew from 83,000 in 1996 to 140,000 last year. I predict that these new regulations will strengthen their archery season even further. We're going see a good number of senior firearms hunters give archery season a try during the good weather months of September and October. More important, though, Illinois will keep its longtime bow hunters in the woods long after they no longer have the ability to draw and hold a vertical bow." 

   Media Contact: Dave Robb, Director of Marketing 1 (800) 548-6837 

New York State DEC Bulletin:      SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Contact: Maureen Wren 09/04/07       (518) 402-8000

DEC NAMES NEW FISH, WILDLIFE AND MARINE RESOURCES DIRECTOR

Renowned Conservation Biologist Patricia Riexinger Named,

First Woman to Hold the Post

A nationally certified wildlife biologist with extensive success in biodiversity conservation has been selected as the new Director of the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation’s (DEC) Division of Fish, Wildlife, and Marine Resources, Commissioner Pete Grannis announced today. 


Patricia Riexinger, who has over three decades of experience working in DEC’s natural resource management and protection programs, will the first woman to head the Division.


“Patty has repeatedly demonstrated her commitment to improving and protecting many of our state’s most precious habitats,” Commissioner Grannis said. “Her vast knowledge and expertise will be a tremendous asset as we continue to address the challenges facing our native species and ecosystems, promote the excellent hunting and fishing available in New York, and seek new opportunities to build upon our successes.”


Ms. Riexinger began her career with DEC in the Waterfowl Unit, and then spent four years as the reptile and amphibian specialist in the Endangered Species Unit.  In 1983, she became the Division’s freshwater wetlands program manager, helping to create and develop the program, which at that time, was new to the Division. Her accomplishments include helping complete all the freshwater wetlands maps outside the Adirondack Park, launching an Interagency Wetlands group with federal and state officials, assisting with the National Governor’s Association Wetlands Policy and the White House Interagency Wetlands Policy initiatives, securing and administering more than $1 million in federal wetlands grants to support research and management projects, and preparing the state Wetland Conservation Plan, for which she received national recognition. For the last six years, Ms. Riexinger has also served as Section Head for the Division’s Landscape Conservation Section, where she has overseen the watershed conservation; freshwater wetlands; Wild, Scenic and Recreational Rivers; and aquatic habitat protection programs.  



Ms. Riexinger received a Bachelor of Science in wildlife biology from Cornell University’s College of Agriculture and Life Science, and a Masters of Science in biodiversity, conservation and policy from the University at Albany. She has also taken graduate-level courses from the Rockefeller College of Public Administration.  She is an avid birdwatcher and nature enthusiast, loves to travel and cook, and is committed to Girl Scouting.  Ms. Riexinger’s family has a long history of hunting and angling, with her teenage son and daughter carrying on that tradition. 

Ms. Riexinger said, “I am excited about personally reconnecting with our sporting public - the roots of our fish and wildlife program.  I also look forward to working with many partners and colleagues on ensuring the long-term viability of this state’s amazing biodiversity.  Part of that will entail good, sound science, as well as working more closely with landowners to make wise decisions about the land.  Without habitat and a clean environment, our fish and wildlife resource will be jeopardized, regardless of the other programs we have in place.”


The Division of Fish, Wildlife and Marine Resources is comprised of the Bureaus of Fisheries, Wildlife, Habitat, Marine Resources, and Fish & Wildlife Services. While headquartered in DEC’s office in Albany, the Division staff is spread throughout the state in DEC’s Regional Offices, and a variety of field stations and fish hatcheries. The Division Director position became vacant with the retirement of Gerry Barnhart in August. Mr. Barnhart led the Division for 10 of his 28 years with DEC. His many accomplishments included restoring DEC’s deer management system, protecting and enhancing New York’s world-class fisheries, establishing an automated licensing system, and maintaining one of the nation’s best hunter safety records. He was also responsible for helping to foster a high level of professionalism among the Division’s staff and contributed extensively to fish and wildlife protection on the national and international levels.


“Gerry was a valuable, dedicated leader and the Department will continue to build upon the initiatives that he helped to establish,” Commissioner Grannis said. “We thank him for his years of extraordinary service that have resulted in a lasting impact not only at our agency, but on the future of New York State’s environment.”

SUNY Cobleskill College:  Six students will travel to Tucson, Arizona for the annual meeting, wildlife presentations& seminars.  They will compete in a national competition (Environmental Bowl).  Cobleskill is the only college in North America who has attended all quiz bowls.  There will be between 1500 to 2000 students taking part. During their stay they will travel to the Grand Canyon and Flagstaff.  

Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Club is looking for kids who are interested in an early Youth Pheasant Hunt.  Carl Clark is in charge of the 50 birds.  The POC for the September 29th are George 607-588-7039 or Dewey 607-588-6978.     

Whitetails Unlimited:  Over 130 tickets have been sold for the banquet to be held on September 23rd at the Best Western.  Doors open at 1:00 PM. Donated $100 toward the cost of the SCCA fair booth.   Our National Headquarters is celebrating our Silver Anniversary (25th) this year so there will be several items with a special 25th logo.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html.

Coby Fish & Game Club:  Running fund raiser raffle – 1st prize John Deer Tractor/Mower, 2nd prize Stihl MS170 (14”) Chainsaw, 3rd prize is Stihl 145 Weed Trimmer. 1st Prize provided by K.C. Canary Fultonville, Inc.   2nd & 3rd prizes donated by Kelley’s Farm & Garden. Drawing will be held the 1st Monday in November at monthly meeting. Tickets are $5 and will be available at the Wildlife Day, NY Power Authority in September.  Call Joe Moore 234-2891. Drawing date is November 5th. 

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. A work party was scheduled for August 26 and the clubs meetings will be on the second Thursday of each month @ 7:00 PM. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  Donated $250 toward the cost of the SCCA fair booth.  The December raffle is underway with close to 700 tickets out to sellers. The raffle is for $250 on all even days and a gun or an Archery gift certificate on odd days.  This is the main fund-raiser for the year.  Trap shooting will continue on Friday nights until 09/28. Dennis Garner (Pork), a life member pasted away recently.  He was very active in years pass.  A work party to install a new roof on part of the archery shooting range is planned for 9/15.  Material cost is around $850.  There will be a tool show at the club house on 9/28. Bring your check book.  Voted in two new members.   Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The work party on September 9th to help finish up the pavilion located behind the Firehouse was a success.   Breakfast was served @7:00 AM and the work was completed.  The club did hold its annual fall picnic on September 15th.  There were close to 40 members with guest having a good time.  The club is running a fund raiser to help cover expenses.  The drawing will be held at the annual diner on December 8th.  There will be five prizes of $100 each. Tickets are $1.00 each. Please call Bob Kimball for information 827-5948.  A new book is available on the history of the Town of Fulton written by Gerald Hamm. The cost is about $20.  Contact Town Clerk, Liz Coons. 

The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 10:30 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike 
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The September meeting of the SCCA will be held on September 27th 7:00 PM at the Fire House located in Conesville and sponsored by the Conesville Rod & Gun Club.  Our Guest Speaker will be Jeff Peil or Dick Henry, who will give a report on how the number of deer management permits made available are calculated.








